Dr. Richmond requested the following information regarding agenda item CLS1- 2006-2007 Interinstitutional Articulation Agreement: 

Request:     

Please summarize...how is tech prep changing?  What are the procedures for 
the disabled in dual enrollment?  Any articulation support for disabled 
graduates?  What is happening with dual enrollment? 

Response:   

1) How is Tech Prep changing? 

 

Answer: Current Tech Prep agreements are listed in Appendix D of the agreement.

 

Working with PBCC personnel, the District has identified courses and programs that can articulate from the District to the community college. Early Childhood has been added as a Tech Prep course of study in the agreement. In addition, District personnel and PBCC personnel have met to discuss completing an agreement that ties Tech Prep to all of our Career Academies that are operational to ensure that students in the academies are able to realize the benefits of credits earned in high school leading to the awarding of credit at PBCC.   This will greatly increase students’ options and credit possibilities.

 

2) What are the procedures for the disabled in dual enrollment?  3) Any articulation support for disabled graduates?

 

Answer: In the proposed agreement for the 2006-2007 school year, a new section has been added for high school students with disabilities (page 8). This section is a result of an ESE program planner being on the articulation committee to ensure that procedures/support are in place for the disabled. The District will assist the student by providing the student with the copies of the documentation verifying the disability and facilitating contact with Disability Support Services at PBCC or the Office for Students with Disabilities at FAU. The student will work with postsecondary staff so that the documentation can be reviewed and reasonable accommodations can be made.

 

4) What is happening with dual enrollment?

 

Answer: The state provides a minimum list of dual enrollment courses that must be accepted for high school credit by all school districts. Our agreement states that this is not all-inclusive and does not prohibit us from offering other courses if agreed upon by the District and the colleges. The agreement had added information as previously discussed for disabled students’ procedures/support for dual enrollment.  The section on early admission, a form of dual enrollment, now includes a statement that early admission is a full-time enrollment constituting 12 or more credit hours. It also further clarifies that public school students are exempt from payment of registration, tuition and laboratory fees for a period of up to two academic semesters or high school graduation.
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